Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
17 August 2022
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Coggeshall
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Not Present
	

	Pewee Valley
	Hundley
	

	South Oldham 
	Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Stark
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Chief Fante & Blakely
	


Current elected officers expire june of 2023
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: Jim Sohan, North Oldham Fire Department and Clinton Vinup, Ballardsville Fire Department.
Call to order:  at 08:05 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Stark, 2nd by Fante, unanimous approval with corrections to three typos found. 
Financial Report: 1st by Coggeshall, 2nd by Nelson Account balance of $29,078.58. All bills have been paid and PVFD still has not paid dues. 
OCFIA Recruit Class: Class still has 3 recruits and the schedule has been adjusted to allow for several skills competency days. Recruits need to attend Flashover and Safety & Survival for the OC Fire School.
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: NFA Leadership Perspectives in Thinking class has been scheduled for the 22nd and 23rd of April, 2023 at LFRD Station 1 starting at 08:00 both days. Class is open to all.

The OC Fire School this fall has a total of 32 students enrolled so far. The IFSAC Fire Officer I, Flashover, and Survival & Rescue classes are all a go. We are two months out from the start of the fire school. 
SOFD will have FDNY Ground Zero Firefighters Beyer & Pair at their station this coming Monday, all are invited to attend. They will be talking about their experience on 9/11 and the Tunnel to Towers Foundation. 
August 29th all agencies are invited to Oldham County Stone for a tour and walkthrough of the facility. Class starts at 19:00. The same class will also be offered on the 30th and 31st starting at 09:00 both days. Instructions were sent out to TO’s on where to meet and stage. There will also be a county wide exercise later this year at that location. Nelson is working to get this organized. 
On September 12th for the Oldham Task Force Training for the HAZ-MAT technicians the alternate training will be a DOT ERG book review. Nelson will teach the class at BFD Station 2 starting at 19:00. Stark will get Nelson several copies of the 2020 DOT ERG book to use for the class.  
Long Range Planning: September 19th will be the training center dedication and live fire training. Nelson will call Best Stamp and Seal Company to check on the progress of the plaque. Fante has the training center sign made and location for the sign was discussed. The sign will go in the grass between the entrance to the training center and the auto repair shop next door.

Old Business: Sewer cap at the training center has been fixed. 
Tree work has been completed and Thompson is working on securing an electrician to make repairs to the stadium lights. Members believe this problem will continue to occur unless the entire tree line is cleaned up. Thompson is working on getting a second quote for all trees to be trimmed back. The current quote is $7,000.00. Also had discussion on setting aside a Saturday before the end of the year to have a clean-up day at the training center. No decision made at this time, will wait for the second quote. 
New Business: Nelson will be working with the OTF to plan a rope rescue exercise. More details to come later. 
Active shooter class is needed for Fire/EMS to train with Police. Nelson will contact OCPD and provide additional information at the next meeting. Nelson was told that OCDP had secured RTF certification class for Oldham County. 

Recruitment & Retention: This recruitment and retention section will now be part of the monthly meeting for OCFIA. Since the last Chief’s meeting several departments have committed to send funding to OCFIA for this purpose. A financial report will be given monthly at the OFCIA meetings. This Month’s balance is: $1,243.58. OCFIA and the Chief’s association recognize the need for this and understand that a long-term commitment to produce the needed results. 
Parker and Thompson have worked to develop post card flyers that are being handed out and will eventually be sent out in mailers. They have also developed a recruitment flyer for firefighters to hand out. Social media advertising has shown good results so far and several people have made contact with interest in joining the departments. 
The intake process for screening and intake of potential recruits been streamlined to allow for interested persons to submit a webform that will be emailed automatically to Thompson and Nelson. From there each inquiry is tracked by Nelson and Thompson as contact is make with the volunteer candidate. 
Department Reports: Ballardsville has Promoted 5 new Captains with car numbers 1305 – 1309.
South Oldham: Chief Blakely was hired to replace retired Chief Turner. Chief Blakely introduced himself to the association. The next Fire Chief’s meeting will be held at SOFD on September 1st at 18:00. 
Motion to Adjourn: 1st by Coggeshall, 2nd by Stark, unanimous approval. 
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